Playground report to the 2023 AGM 26th October 2023
Written by: Karen Wilson
The South Leigh Playgrounds Association is a sub-committee of the Parish Council. The sub-committee was set up to help fundraise for equipment for the playground. The responsibility for the playground has remained with the Parish Council. The funds raised through grant applications, fundraising events and village summer fayre donations plus a few small donations from the Parish Council have been used to provide playground equipment for children up to age 11. 
The annual care of the playground has been taken on by Martin and Karen Wilson since 1992 and the maintenance and repair of equipment plus mowing of the playground for the last 32 years. 
I hope all councillors have read my annual report written in May 2023. You should also have received the annual inspection report for the playground. If you would like to discuss any of the findings I would be happy to go through them with you. 
I would like to know who from the PC has been voted as the playground councillor. Previous councillors were Rob Brown and Martin Wilson. It is important to have a current representative as we need to 
a. have a minuted committee meeting and 
b. add them as a SLPA bank account signatory
Signatories on the account are Karen Wilson, Sheena Bough (now living in Cornwall) and someone who used to live in Lymbrook Close a long time ago - No contact details known.
Since May we have purchased a new mower. This mower is easy to use and does a good job of cutting the grass, it doesn't clog up like the old one did reducing the time taken to mow. Martin has repaired the old mower so he can use it to go up the railway track and help keep that open for walkers. The new mower did have a blockage caused by a rag which someone may have used to clean playground equipment.
My thanks to Rita for trying to encourage people to come forward to help clean and tidy the playground.
It would be good to have a new noticeboard on the gate to the playground. The contact details should perhaps include the Parish Councillor contact rather than us. I would like to apply to the Parish Council for a grant to purchase one although I currently don’t have any quotes for such a sign.
I look forward to hearing from and working with the Parish Councillor elected to the sub-committee.
